
Ceannasaí Seirbhíse Cúram Sóisialta, 
Eagraíocht Cúram Sláinte Pobail 

Tuaisceart Chathair & Tuaisceart Chontae 
Bhaile Átha Cliath,   

Campas Gnó Shoird, Bóthar Bhaile Anraí, 
Sord, Co. Bhaile Átha Cliath, K67 D8H0. 

 

: 01 8908711 : hosc.dncc@hse.ie 
 

Head of Service Social Care,  

HSE Community Healthcare Organisation 

Dublin North City & County, 

Swords Business Campus, Balheary Road, 

Swords, Co. Dublin, K67 D8H0. 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
21st May 2019  

 

Mr. James Browne, TD, 

Dáil Éireann, 
Dublin 2. 
 
Email: james.browne@oireachtas.ie 
 

PQ 14962/19 - Fairview Community Unit, Day Care Centre 

To ask the Minister for Health when the roof of a centre (details supplied) will be repaired; and if 

he will make a statement on the matter. 

DETAILS: Day Care Centre Day Room, Fairview Community Unit, Griffith Court, Drumcondra, 
Dublin 9 

 

Dear Deputy, 

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary 

Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. I have examined the matter and the 

following outlines the position with apologies for the delay. 

 

I can confirm the HSE is aware and has received a submission request for minor works funding to address the 

infrastructural repairs.  The submission is currently with the HSE Estates Department and this will be considered 

along with such other requests for recommendation and inclusion subject to funding availability in 2019. 

 

In the interim, the day care clients are attending their activities in the dining area.   This area is not suitable for 

activities and we have written to the CEO of St. Vincent’s Hospital, Fairview to request alternative accommodation 

until the repairs are carried out. 

 

I trust this information is of assistance to you, should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact 

me. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
___________________ 
Mairead Lyons 
Head of Service - Social Care 
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